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FROM THE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

To members of Calvary Lutheran Church,  
   
 

I hope everyone survived the hot weather in July.  I prefer the 
cooler weather we have had the last few days. 
  
      It was nice to have Pastor Morton back one Sunday in July.  I 
have talked to him about coming back this fall. Also thanks to Joyce 
White for giving the service one Sunday.  She will be back on 
August 28th to give the service. 
  
      Please remember to send in your offering if you cannot come 
to church as we still need the money to pay the monthly expenses. 
  
      There will be church every Sunday in August at 10:30 with 
coffee time at 9:30. 
  
     Our next council meeting is Sunday August 14th after church. 
  
  
     Elmyrna Kaupang, President 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

-Council meeting August 14th after 

church service 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

Church Service Update: 

August 7th-Jeanne Rains 

August 14th-Becky Worner 

August 21st-Nathan Johnson 

August 28th-Joyce White 

 

 

 

 

Prayer List: 

Marilyn Natwick 

Homebound, 

nursing home & 

assisted living 

members 



  

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

The Calvary Council met on July 10 after services.  The minutes 
from the May meeting were read and approved. (There was no meeting 
in June).  The Treasurer's report was presented and accepted. On July 
17 Joyce White will be our lay Pastor. 
  

The work on the Cemetery Association plans will be completed 
once a meeting is held with the directors.  The directors will be Dale 
Balstad (also Sexton), Shirley Sonstelie, LaVonne McWilliam, Darrel 
Olson, David Natwick and Jon Aasen. The meeting is to establish a 
Chairman, Secretary, Treasurer, and review the Articles of 
Incorporation and the By-Laws.  
  

Discussions were held on the options the Church could have to 
change direction in the future.  Without input from the members of 
our Church outside of the Council, it is difficult to know how to 
proceed. 
  

The next Council meeting will be held on August 14 after 
services.  The meeting was adjourned and closed with the Lord's 
Prayer. 
  

Sec. Shirley Sonstelie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“The Lord is my shepherd; I shall not want. He makes me lie down in green pastures; 

he leads me beside still waters.”  Psalm 23: 1-2 

President: Elmyrna Kaupang  

                   218-435-1001 

V. President: Steve Carlson 

                   218-563-2197 

Secretary: Shirley Sonstelie  

                  218-435-2136 

Treasurer: LaVonne McWilliam  
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Financial Sec: Devra Carlson 
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Deacons: 
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Trustees: 
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Church Secretary: 
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Just a reminder that offerings can be sent to 

LaVonne McWilliam at 23684 410th St SE Winger MN 

56592, the church at PO Box 100, or you can set up a 

direct deposit from your bank using ACH or Bill Pay.  

 

August 7 (Lect. 19) (Pent 9) 

 1st:Gen 15: 1-6 

 Psalm: Ps 33: 12-22 

 2nd: Heb 11: 1-3, 8-16 

 Gospel: Luke 12: 32-40 

August 14 (Lect. 20) (Pent 10)  

 1st:Jer 23: 23-29 

 Psalm: Ps 82 

 2nd: Heb 11: 29—12:2 

 Gospel: Luke 2: 49-56 

August 21 (Lect. 21) (Pent 11)  

 1st: Isa 58: 9b-14 

 Psalm: Ps 103: 1-8 

 2nd: Heb 12: 18-29 

 Gospel: Luke 13: 10-17 

August 28 (Lect. 22) (Pent 12) 

 1st: Prov 25: 6-7 

 Psalm: Ps 112 

 2nd: Heb 13: 1-8, 15-16 

 Gospel: Luke 14: 1, 7-14 

 

 

 

  

LECTIONARY 
READINGS FOR 

AUGUST 


